Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:

I would like to please make a request for the following information from Leicester council under the Freedom of Information Act:

1. The number of employees the council currently has by ethnic group (using whatever categorisation of ethnicity the organisation uses, including when ethnicity not known). 
	
	

	 Current Headcount by Ethnicity
	Count of Personal Reference: People

	Asian or Asian British
	1746

	Black or Black British
	301

	Mixed
	125

	Not Stated
	821

	Other Ethnic Groups
	31

	White
	3542



2. The number of employees that have been subject to formal disciplinary processes, by year and ethnic group, for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018.
	Ethnicity
	2016
	2017
	2018

	Asian or Asian British
	54
	11
	37

	Black or Black British
	14
	10
	12

	Mixed
	3
	5
	6

	Not Stated
	20
	7
	22

	Other Ethnic Origin
	2
	2
	-

	White
	100
	41
	77


3. The number of employees that have been subject to formal capability or performance processes (not because of illness or disability please), by year and ethnic group, for the years 2016, 2017 and 2018. 
If this falls within your disciplinary data or is not available because it is not centrally recorded, could you please let me know and still send the information listed 1 and 2 above?

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This information is not recorded in a reportable format; it is not captured as part of our performance data.  Therefore, the requested information would be recorded on an individual’s case file and would require the manual trawl of all staff records.  

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

